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Together, Letôs Make a Difference 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable Thanksgiving. As we enter the Holiday 

season and are busy decorating, deer hunting and shopping, I know Lions 

are gearing up to SERVE.  We are at our best during the holiday season; 

working with the Salvation Army, food pantries, Toys for Tots, donating 

coats, and supporting local charities.  I would like for each Lions Club to 

take a second and look around their local communities and see if there is maybe an additional project they 

can undertake to assist someone in need.  This is the giving season and Lions are always up for the 

challenge.  Letôs Make A Difference! 

Our winning District 29 I Peace Poster picture is featured in this newsletter.  Thanks to all the clubs that 

conducted the contest. 

I have visited 55 out of 58 District clubs and have enjoyed every visit.  It is a joy to talk to Lions 

throughout the District and see the service they are providing.  Thank You. 

The District still has a positive membership growth for the year.  As we go into the second half of the Lions 

year remember one of my goals is to have each club end the year with a plus one member.  Some clubs are 

knocking this goal out of the park.  Thanks.  Just Ask. 

Remember the West Virginia Lions Retreat will be held on January 25 and 26, 2019 at the Days Inn in 

Flatwoods.  District 29 I is awarding five scholarships ($100 each) for First Time Attendees.  The deadline 

to apply is December 20th.   The Past District Governorôs Association is also offering one scholarship 

($100) per District for First Timers. The application forms can be located in this newsletter.  The WV Lions 

Retreat will award $100 to a clubs Administrative Fund that has the most First Timers to attend the Retreat.  

Come join us, have fun and learn. 

Lion Mary Jane and I wish you and your family a MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

If I can provide any assistance to you or your club, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

DG Rob 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

LION RUTH STRALEY , FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

 
It is hard to believe we are in the last month of 2018.  It has been a busy Lion year.  The 

experience of attending the USA Canada Forum in Columbus, OH was truly a Lions highlight 

for me.  I feel more connected to International by meeting all of our senior leaders and 

learning new information.  It also was a great opportunity to network with fellow Lions.  I 

will also always remember it was my first UBER ride thanks to the kindness of fellow District 

29-I Lions. 

 

Lions are usually very busy in the time between Thanksgiving and Christmas.  There are Santa visits and parties, toys 

given to children, food baskets distributed plus club Christmas dinners/parties.  It is a month that you realize being 

a Lion is more than going to meetings ς ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǿŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƛƴ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ    

 

L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ȅŜǘ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ  L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ 

clubs did for International Diabetes Day on November 14. 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you as we celebrate this joyous holiday season.  I look forward to meeting 

you in the new year. 

 

FDG Ruth Straley 

 
 

LION JOHN MASON  
Second Vice District Governor  
 
[ƛƻƴ YƛƳ Ƙŀǎ ƳŜ ōǳǎȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ¢ƻȅǎ ŦƻǊ ¢ƻǘǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  {ƘŜ ƛǎ  
watching my cookie intake and making sure my beard is just right. 
 

This is one of the best times of the year. We are all busy shopping, 
decorating, and getting ready to celebrate with family and friends. As 
we enter this holiday season, let us not forget our mission ά²Ŝ 
{ŜǊǾŜΦέ Many clubs have their special community project during this 

time like adopting angels and ringing bells for the Salvation Army, preparing food baskets, and toy drives 
just to name a few. Lions seem to even do more during this time of the year. 
 
Lion Kim and I would like to wish you all a Very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 
If I can provide any assistance to your club, please do not hesitate to contact me by telephone at 304-820-
7742 or email me at jlmason0531@gmail.com.  
 
[ŜǘΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ [ƛƻƴ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΦ 
 
SVDG John Mason 



 
 

 

                          DISTRICT CALENDAR  

DECEMBER 

6  DG Visit, Romney, Main Street Grill, Romney         6:30 PM 

JANUARY 

12  District 29 I 3rd Cabinet Meeting, Penn Alps, Grantsville                              10:00 AM 

25 ï 26 WV Lions Leadership Retreat, Days Inn, Flatwoods 

27  Council of Governors, Days Inn, Flatwoods                               9:00 AM 

FEBRUARY 

MARCH 

15 ï 17 District L Conference, Oglebay Park, Wheeling WV 

APRIL 

MAY  

3 ï 5  MD 29 WV Lions State Convention, Days Inn, Flatwoods 

4  Council of Governors, Days Inn Flatwoods      9:30 AM 

5   District 29 I Cabinet Meeting / Breakfast        8:00 AM  

JUNE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Lions Club of Clarksburg 95th 

Charter Celebration 

Saturday March 23, 2019 

Best Western, Bridgeport 

Details will follow.  Come join us! 
 



                                      2019 Leadership Retreat 
Please be sure to save the dates of January 25-26, 2019 for the next Leadership Retreat, which 
will be held at the Days Inn in Flatwoods, WV.   The Retreat committees have been busy at work 
making sure the upcoming Retreat will be beneficial and informative for all attendees. 
 

Seminars are being planned by PID Joyce Middleton, Lion Martin Middletown, PDG Wendy Cain, PDG Michael 
Gibbs, Beth Slade from Leader Dog, Bethanne Telford, Lion Daniel Elkins, PID Bob Browning, SVDG John Mason and 
other contributing Lions.  Some of topics will include New Voices, LCIF, Computer Labs for MyLion and social media, 
Storytelling, Harness the LeadeǊ ƛƴ ¸ƻǳΣ ¸ƻǳ ²ŀƴǘ aŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ²ƘŀǘΚΣ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŀ [ŜŀŘŜǊ ōǳǘ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ Yƴƻǿ LǘΣ Iƻǿ ǘƻ 
Recruit and Retain Younger Lions and more to be announced.  
 
Registration fee will be $100 for both days or $75 for Saturday only.  Call the Days Inn at 1-866-700-7284 for room 
Reservations that start at $89 for one or two people and $99 for three or four people.  There will be a 
complimentary breakfast for those staying at the hotel.  A registration form can be found in this newsletter.  
 
This year there will be one club from each district that will receive a $100 prize for sending the most first timers.  
Join us for fun and fellowship.  We hope to see you on January 25! 
 
òNever doubt that a small group of thoughtful, concerned citizens can change the world.  Indeed it is the 
only thing that ever has.ò  Margaret Mead 
 
Submitted by: PDG Linda Leasure 

 

 

Youth Exchange Update   
1.   We will be offering five $1,400 travel scholarships for the summer of 2019  

2.   Information is available from any member of the Youth Exchange   

     Committee, through high school counselors and the MD29 website   

     -  http://wvlions.org/  under the programs tab  

3.   The program depends on supp ort through the Parade of Checks and  

     families willing to host a student for 4 -6weeks during the summer  

4.   Applications are currently being accepted through November 15, 2018 with    

    interviews being held a Braxton Middle School in Sutton, WV on December  1, 2018  

 

Creating Global Citizens Across Cultures and Around the World  
The Youth Camp and Exchange Program (YCE) brings the ideal of global citizenship to life. Each year this 
program gives thousands of young people the opportunity to experience life in other cultures and gain new 
understanding of the world through travel abroad. Unlike some youth exchange programs, YCE does not 
involve academic study or employment. Instead, participants are encouraged to use this travel opportunity 
to represent their home countries and share their own culture while learning about and embracing a new 
one, forging the way to becoming young ambassadors for peace and international understanding.   
YCE is composed of various Lions Youth Exchanges and/or Lions Youth Camps arranged by Lions clubs 
around the world.  

A Lions Youth ExchangeΣ ƻǊ άƘƻǎǘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎǘŀȅΣέ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜŘ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀ [ƛƻƴǎ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŎŀƳǇ ƛƴ 
hundreds of countries where there are Lions clubs and typically lasts between four and six weeks. 

http://wvlions.org/


 

Become A Host Family 
Is Hosting Right for Me? 
Are you interested in learning about other cultures and ways of life while sharing your own customs and 
experiences? Are open-mindedness, tolerance and cultural competence of high importance to you? Do you 
have a desire to contribute towards peace, international understanding, and the creation of young global 
citizens?  If you answered yes to any of these questions, you may enjoy being a host family for the Youth 
Camp and Exchange Program (YCE)!  You may contact the West Virginia Multiple District Youth Camp & 
Exchange Chairperson:  Lion Henry Krautwurst at HenryK248@gmail.com 
 
Benefits of Hosting 
Hosting a young person from another country is a fulfilling experience and has many benefits: 

¶ You experience the joy of sharing your culture and daily customs 
¶ You learn about your visitor's customs and culture 
¶ You open a new world of possibilities and thinking to a young person 
¶ You make a new friend - maybe a friend for life 
 
What to Expect 
Youth participants are usually between the ages of 16 and 21, and come from any of the more than 200 
countries and geographic locations where there are Lions clubs. He/she will have completed an admissions 
process before being accepted to participate in the program. He/she may or may not know the language of 
your country but will have a desire to learn. Host families should include the participant in their daily 
routine, including family meals, as YCE is intended to be an immersive learning experience. Local excursions 
are not required of host families, but the host Lions club often arranges for participants to visit local points 
of interest and engage in social activities, like picnics and get-togethers. 
 
Host Family Eligibility 
The host Lions club must approve all host families. To be eligible to become a host family you must: 

¶ Have regular contact with youth of the approximate age of the participant 
¶ Be familiar with Lions clubs and the goals of YCE 
¶ Be able to provide a bed and meals for your guest 
¶ Follow all local laws related to youth protection 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Submit pictures and articles by the 3rd  
of each month in order to get in the  

next monthõs newsletter. 
Send to DG Rob at 

brights@atlanticbb.net and/or our 
newsletter editor Mickey Nardella  

at mickey@ma.rr.com 

 

mailto:HenryK248@gmail.com
mailto:brights@atlanticbb.net
mailto:mickey@ma.rr.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
DO YOU SHOP AT AMAZON?  
Each time customers shop at smile.amazon.com, 

Amazon will donate 0.5 percent of the net purchase price  

for millions of eligible products to the charity of your choice. 

There is no additional cost or charge to customers or charities for this. Customers who shop with 

Amazon Smile can choose a charity to support before they start shopping. You can change to  

another charity at any time, should you wish.  Lions Clubs International Foundation is one of the 

available charities from which you can choose.  To register for Amazon Smile, go to smileamazon.com 

and register. Select LCIF as your charity and every time you shop at Amazon Smile you will benefit 

LCIF.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Lions Club of the  Month - Novem ber  

Small Club ï Nutter Fort 

Large Club ï Philippi 

 

 Congratulations!  

PEACE POSTER CONTEST WINNER  

Damien Dillinger (submitted by the Wardensville  Lions Club) 

is District 29 I Peace Poster contest winner and will be 

entered in the MD 29 Lions State Contest.  The winner of the 

state contest will be entered in the Lions International Peace 

Poster contest. 

Damien was chosen from six other entries: 1 from Elkins LC, 

2 from Tennerton LC ; 1 from Martinsburg LC ; 1 from 

Berkeley Springs LC; and 1 from Valley District LC. 



 

 

 

WHAT: WEST VIRGINIA LIONS LEADERSHIP RETREAT 
WHEN: JANUARY 25 & 26, 2019 
WHERE: DAYS INN FLATWOODS 

REGISTRATION:  
$100 FOR BOTH DAYS 
 $75 FOR SATURDAY 

($100 includes dinner Friday evening, Lunch Saturday and Dinner Saturday  
$75 Saturday lunch and dinner Saturday, plus materials for retreat) 

CONFERENCE REGISTRATION DEADLINE JANUARY 18, 2019 
 

ROOMS: DAYS INN FLATWOODS ςCALL 866-700-7284 
$89.99 PER 1 or 2 PEOPLE PER ROOM 

$99.99 PER 3 OR 4 PER ROOM 
BREAKFAST IS INCLUDED FOR INDIVIDUALS STAYING AT THE HOTEL 

 
ROOM DEADLINE JANUARY 4TH  

 
RETREAT ACTIVITIES INCLUDE: Seminars (including topics such as Women in Lions, officer training, 
computer lab for online training, fun activities for all ages, different personalities make up all clubs,  
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΣ  ǿƘŀǘ Řoes the LCIF really do,  Why do we give to the sight 
foundation, etc.) silent auction, hospitality room, door prizes, keynote speakers and much more. 
 

THERE IS A SPECIAL CONTEST: ONE CLUB FROM EACH DISTRICT THAT SENDS THE  
MOST FIRST TIMERS WILL WIN $100 FOR THEIR CLUB!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
NAME:__________________________special dietary needs_______1st timer_____ 
 
NAME:__________________________special dietary needs_______1st timer_____ 
 
Club_________________District_________________Registration $100____ # $75_____# 
 

Makes checks payable to: Lions of West Virginia  Leadership Retreat or LWVLR 
Mail to: Lion Sue Long, P.O. Box 988, Fort Ashby, WV. 26719 

 

  



 

 

 

Scholarship Application for First Time Attendee  

to WV Lions Leadership Retreat (District 29-I Lions) 

 

Note:  Five scholarships ($100 each) will be awarded.   

This amount covers registration for meals and classes ï not lodging at Days Inn, Flatwoods 

 

 Name:             ___________________________________  

Address:            ___________________________________  

      ___________________________________  

Phone/Email:  ___________________________________  

Club/Date Joined:            ___________________________________  

I hereby submit an application for a ñFirst-Timer Scholarshipò to the 2019 West Virginia Lions  

Leadership Retreat being held at Days Inn, Flatwood, WV, January 25-26, 2019 

 

(Please indicate below why you are interested in attending Leadership Retreat; if you have held any club offices;  

and any other pertinent information.  Use a separate sheet if needed.) 

         ________________________________  

        Signature                                     Date  

          

Deadline to Apply:  December 20, 2018  

Please send application to DG Rob Bright 

 86 Crescent View Drive 

Fort Ashby, WV 26719 or via email at: brights@atlanticbb.net  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION for FIRST TIME ATTENDEES  
to the WV Lions LEADERSHIP RETREAT 

 
           Sponsored by the West Virginia Past District Governors Association 

Note: One registration per district $100.00 each will be awarded. This amount covers registration, meals and 

classes (not lodging) at Days Inn, Flatwoods, WV,  January 25-26, 2019;  $75.00 Registration Saturday lunch and 

dinner, if cannot attend Friday evening. 

 

Name:     ________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________ 

Phone:    _______________________ 

E-mail:    _______________________ 

Club:       _______________________ 

 

Please indicate below when you joined Lions; why you are interested in attending Lions Leadership Retreat, club 

offices held;   interest in pursuing higher leadership roles in your club or district; and any other pertinent 

information. (Answer as completely as possible using separate sheet if needed) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L ƘŜǊŜōȅ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ άCƛǊǎǘ-¢ƛƳŜǊ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ нлмф ²± [ƛƻƴǎ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ ŀǘ 5ŀȅǎ 

Inn, Flatwoods, WV, January 25-26, 2019 

Signature_____________________________               Date_________ 

    Deadline to apply: December 31, 2018 

Send/submit application to PDG Secretary, Bernice Pitcock, of the WV Past District Governors Association, 1430 

Overbrook Drive, Weirton, WV, 26062 or e-mail bpit@comcast.net   

 

mailto:bpit@comcast.net


 

2019 Lions  

W V Leadership Retreat   Speakers  

 The Lions of West Virginia Leadership Retreat, to be held January 25-26, 2019, at the Days Inn in 

Flatwoods, will feature three outstanding and dynamic female speakers. 

 Beth Slade is the Director of Lions Engagement for Leader Dogs for the Blind, in Rochester Hills, 

Michigan.  Beth has been with Leader Dogs for the Blind for five years, and in her current position focuses 

on the legacy of Lions involvement with Leader Dog, which was founded by local Michigan Lions in 1939.  

Beth will also present a seminar entitled ñHarness the power of leadership.ò 

 BethAnn Telford, a Pennsylvania native and current resident of Virginia, is an endurance athlete 

and brain cancer survivor and has dedicated herself to raising awareness of brain cancer and to finding a 

cure.  She is an inspirational speaker and has been featured in many articles, books, news stories and a 

Discovery program documentary.  In addition to completing multiple marathons and Ironman 

competitions, she competed in the World Marathon Challenge in 2017, which consists of running 7 

marathons, in 7 days on 7 continents.  BethAnn is also an honorary Lion! 

 Past International Director Joyce Middleton of Bridgewater, Massachusetts completed a two -year 

term on the international board in 2018.  PID Middleton and her husband Lion Martin are Progressiv e 

Melvin Jones Fellows and their son and daughter are also Lions.  PID Joyce is now serving as 

Constitutional Area One Chairperson for the New Voices Initiative, a new program created by 

International President Gudrun Bjort Yngvadottir.  The New Voices ini tiative celebrates the impact women 

Lions make every day and promotes gender parity by focusing on increasing the number of women in 

Lions clubs as well as closing the gap between men and women in leadership positions.  Both PID Joyce 

and Lion Martin will present seminars at the Leadership Retreat, and you will not want to miss either one.   

  

Submtted by: CC Lion Cindy Glass 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

We will be having a Silent Auction  at the upcoming WV Lions Leadership Retreat to be held on January 

25-26, 2019 at Days Inn, Flatwoods, WV.  To make this happen we are asking the assistance of EVERY  club 

attending . 

If each club would donate one item , there will be a great variety to bid on when you come to the 

Leadership Retreat.  Possible ideas would be: 

V A handmade craft item  
V Special piece of glassware  
V Specialty or theme baskets 
V Gift certificates or packages 

 
It is hoped the items donated would be enticing enough that YOU will be willing to consider bidding.   

Proceeds from the auction will be  used to help defray the costs of the Leadership Retreat so that everyone 

in the multiple district  will consider attend ing.  This is a time to gather and grow as leaders, as well as 

enjoy the fellowship of Lion frien ds from around the multiple district  and neighboring states. 

We hope you will consider this request.  Please complete the form below and send it to me 

(akpinkerman@gmail.com) and let and know what type of item you or your club will donate. We look 

forward to hearing from you.  PCC Kris Pinkerman (304-638-4096)  

************************************************************************  

 ITEM BEING DONATED    ____________________________________ 

 

 SUGGESTED STARTING BID $  _______________________________ 

 

 CLUB   _____________________________________________________ 

 

 CONTACT PERSON  _________________________________________ 

 

 CONTACT PHONE NUMBER  _________________________________ 

  

 CONTACT E-MAIL ADDRESS _________________________________ 

 

Thank you in advance for your participation and support!! 

mailto:akpinkerman@gmail.com


TRAVELLING WITH DG ROB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CC Ken Shanan, Mike Davis,  

DG Rob Bright, Traci Davis,  

Unnamed Member, Kayla Davis,  

FVDG Ruth Straley, Penny Ash 

Philippi Lions Club DG Night 

 

Front row:  Lions Velma Allen, Tina Mouser, Leatrice Gallien, Valerie Minor,  Ira McDaniel,  
Zone 5 Chair PDG Al Cox  
Second row:  Lions Jack Miller, Phyllis Deffet, Sabrina Ward, Jeannie Mozley, Sandy Spotloe, 
Elaine Benson, DG Rob Bright, Tom Wright, Dr. Don Smith  
Third row:  Lions Okey Gallien, Dee Johnson, Warren White, Michel White, Millard Minor,  
Jud Bracey, Doug Haller, Steve Baker, Ellie Cronlund Ahrens, Rev. John Flynn 

 

Roaring Creek Lions Club DG Night 

 

Salem Lions Club DG Night 

 

Anthony Ricottilli, Don Ricottilli,  

Jane Cutright, Larry Bradberry,  

Jearl Cutright, DG Rob Bright,  

Anita Thompson, Craig Freshman,  

Cathy Currence, Steve Currence 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elkins Lions DG Night 

 3rd Row:  Lord Cooper (dog), Bill Collins, 
John Vallelonga, Lee Hazelett, Bruce 
Haddix, Richard Humphrey, Carol Law  
2nd Row:  Randall Biller, Hobert Corley, 
Richard Carr, Todd Price, Jim Guire, 
Richard Walden, Barbara Tyre,  
Zone Chair Gray Jones 
Front row:  DG Rob Bright, Betty 
Walden, Jane Corley, Donna Weese, 
Donna Santee, Desiree Guire, Kenny 
Weese, Willard Herron.  

 

Grafton Lions Club DG Night 

 

Row 1:  Bonnie Woods, Donald Ford, Fred Queen, Leonard Lucas,  
Sharon Lucas, Brenda Cox 
Row 2:   Steve Woods, DG Rob Bright, Jill Sturm, Frank Sturm,  
Dee Sturm, Rod Summers, Amy Summers, Jim Brown, Kelly Brown, 
Cheryl Weaver 
Row 3:   Kent Harman, Zone Chair Robin Farris, Andy Sturm,  
Tom Sturm, Mark Henderson, Bob Bolton, Andrew Hanberry, Rich 
Zukowski, John Taylor, Tom Doughty  
 

Wilsonburg Lions DG Night 

 

Lion Frank Sturm was 

presented a Melvin 

Jones Fellowship by 

DG Rob Bright. 

Parsons Lions DG Night 
Leonard 

Jarrett Awards 

presented to 

Lion VJ Davis 

(Parsons LC) 

and Todd 

Price (Elkins 

LC) by DG Rob 

Bright  



 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                       

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

Around the District  

Bruceton Community Lions Club  

December 1, 2018, the Bruceton Community Lions Club 

had their second Christmas Homecoming.  It was a huge 

success despite the rain.  The community came out to 

support the Lions efforts, the churches provided the 

food and 40+ vendors supported the evening held at the 

Bruceton Elementary School.  The rain could not 

dampen the lighted parade with Rex Galloway as Santa 

and Peggy Galloway as Mrs. Clause.  The Lions Club 

provided eye screenings to over 20 children and 

adults.  John Myers, Joyce Potesta (pictured) along with 

Kathy Brooks and Barbara Myers worked to provide the 

screenings.  A great time was had by all!! 

Every year the Junior Lions Club assists the Salvation Army in ringing the bell and selling 

of our mops and brooms at our local Shop N Save in Belington,WV. 

This was the second time this season that we offered a lending hand to them. We also 

have a few other activities that we are included in before Christmas, which include our 

Christmas dinner and making up and passing out of fruit baskets. 

We very much enjoy lending our help throughout the community all year long.  

 

Junio r Lions Club 

We recently had a food drive of non-perishable 

food items at our local skating rink. Patrons 

brought in their food items in exchange for 

admission to enjoy a fun filled n ight of roller 

skating and music. We had a wonderful turn out 

and everyone was so pleased and had so much fun. 

We then took our donated items to the Heart and 

Hand to be distributed to the Barbour County 

Food Bank, where they will be distributed to our 

local families in need. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fort Ashby Lions Club 

Fort Ashby Lions Club hosted the 

3rd Annual Tree Lighting 

Ceremony.  Local 4-H club 

provided the Nativit y scene. 


